THE FRAMINGHAM CHESS CLUB

A USCF AND MACA AFFILIATE

115 Bay State Road Apt. 7 Boston, Massachusetts 02215 31 December 1983

Mr. Samuel Reshevsky
5 Hadassah Lane
Spring Valley, New York 10977

Dear Grandmaster Reshevsky:

My apologies for taking so long to respond to your letter. Of the dates you suggest for rescheduling your simultaneous exhibition with us, June 12 (Tuesday) is the most convenient, as our club championship is scheduled for May. Since you have indicated that this is an acceptable date for you as well, I will plan your exhibition for June 12 unless you let me know that you have a problem with that date.

The terms we discussed on the telephone were that you should receive \$12 per board, with a minimum of \$180, or 15 boards. My understanding is that you have made your own arrangements for lodging in Brookline, but that we shall provide \$80 to defray your travel expenses. We will arrange to have you picked up in Brookline and returned there at the end of the evening.

News that you are coming has generated considerable enthusiasm among club members and the chess community at large in our area. In particular, the <u>Middlesex News</u>, the principal newspaper of the area, would like the opportunity to interview you prior to the exhibition. If you have any objection to this please let me know.

I will be in touch with you again in May at the latest to review the details. May I wish you the best for the New Year.

Sincerely Yours,

Warren C. Pinches

Zuran E Pen

Framingham CC Executive Director